

CATAWBA VALLEY RIFLE & PISTOL CLU

P.O. BOX 664 CONOVER, NORTH CAROLINA 28613

President: Sam Birchfield 828-514-6628 Vice President: Duane Sipe 828-396-2797 Secretary: Steve Roe 336-957-0790 Treasurer: Exec. Range Officer: Range Officer: John Grimes 828 478-2878 Tim Drum 828 464-2942 Bob Metts 704-483-6443

December 1, 2016

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by club president, Sam Birchfield. The November meeting minutes were read and approved. The November, 2016 Treasurer's report was read and accepted. Balance brought forward was \$25,130.27, deposits were \$141.00 and disbursements for the month totaled \$283.41. Ending balance was \$24,987.86. Guests this month were: Donnie Davis, Janie Davis, Brian Hudson, and Kylie Hudson -1st meeting; Joshua Munday, Robert Arguelus, and Sia Yang -2nd meeting; Kyle Watts and Gene Munday, 3rd meeting. Kyle Watts and Gene Munday were voted into membership. Welcome gentlemen!

Old Business:

- The replacement skeet machines have been installed and are now operational. Please refer to the operating directions posted at the skeet range.
- Randy Clark advised the High Power targets are in.
- Randy Clark informed the membership the suspect in last year's break-in and theft is awaiting a new court date. At this time no date has been set.
- Tim Drum urges all shooters to exercise care when using the club's new target frames. Always place the target in the center of the frame to help avoid edge hits and damaging the frames.
- The remodeling of the clubhouse restrooms has begun with demolition nearing completion. Additional work may be required as deterioration was present in the divider wall; also minor roof work is necessary to address a roof vent leak. Work is expected to be completed by the end of the month. Discussion followed regarding the need for thermostat controlled heat in the restrooms to avoid freeze damage.
- John Grimes noted that he has discussed the needs of the 4-H shooting team with Kevin Sipe. Kevin provided John a list of anticipated expenditures for the 2017 season. 4-H officers within the club will meet in January and provide a report to the club in February with additional details. Robert Arguelus volunteered to donate air travel miles should there be a need for air travel.
- A discussion was held regarding the old skeet machine and potential club usage. It was agreed upon to place the
 existing operational machine on a small trailer which can allow the machine to be moved to various parts of the
 club property for use. The remaining non-functional machine will be retained for parts. The club will provide
 signage and instructions for the machines use and operation. Due to the potential hazards associated with the
 machine's function, please note the machine must only be operated by a trained club member. Any usage of
 the machine must be done by an adult.
- A question was raised regarding the club's insurance requirement's; specifically if the 4-H club has insurance. This will be investigated and reported back at the January meeting.
- The scheduling of the needed repairs the 100 yard line will be discussed at the January meeting.



New Business

• Keith Harper provided CVRPC members an update on 2017 pricing and policy for CCW classes and Protection Pistol classes. Please see the pricing sheet posted in the clubhouse or contact Keith Harper for additional information.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Steve Roe Secretary CVRPC